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m—w A View Through
- ;‘5‘ The Split Window

R 2 - by President
h_i . 'ﬁ Stan Trask
¢

As we move through the dog days of summer, kudos go out to Butch and
Carol Feveryear for putting on a great Snoqualmie Valley Tour and lunch at
the Snoqualmie Brewery on August 5th! Thanks also to Dennis and Lorrie
Montgomery for another great job on the August 26th, 8th Annual Triple XXX
All Corvette Show & Burger Bash. Speaking of kudos, we received a report of
the CMCS Valve Cover Racers showing their superiority at the recent CGCC
5-Star Event Valve Cover Races. Not only did CMCS provide the track and
knowhow for the event, but we took home most of the awards! That will
show ‘em for asking for help! Thanks to Oran Petersen, Mike Roylance and
Gary Main for heading up this effort! While | am in the mode of thanking
people, | would like to thank all of the CMCS Members who supported the
President’s Mystery Tour and Charity Barbecue Event on August 18th. A large
donation was made to the Dee Esping Charity Fund following the event.
Please show your appreciation to the companies who generously donated
their products to the event when you have the choice. They include:
Washington Beef, Aqua Star, Northern Fish Products, Reser’s Salads, Deli
Dan’s Salads, Schwartz Brothers Bakery and Sweet Street Desserts.

As we move into September, | for one look back and wonder where the
summer has gone - At the same time, turning the calendar to September also
means it is time this year for our signature CMCS event, "Seattle in
September". As you read this, the SIS Committee is busy putting the final
touches on what promises to be another great SIS event! Also in September,
CMCS Members will have the chance to visit the Paul Allen Heritage
Collection Museum following the September 15th General Membership
Meeting. According to their website, "The Flying Heritage Collection is a
premier aviation attraction, with something of interest for visitors of all
ages". In addition, on September 15th they will debut the flight of an IL-2 and
a P-47. Aviation buff or not, this should be an interesting and exciting tour
following the General Meeting! Thanks to Ken Jones, our Activities Chair for
setting this tour up. September 29th will be your second chance this summer
to give back to our Veterans as "Vettes for Veterans Event #2" will be held.
Don't miss your opportunity to participate in this worthwhile event!

Our Charity Chair (and my better half!), Billi Trask has already started the
planning for our annual CMCS Thanksgiving Potluck Dinner and Charity




Auction, to be held this year on Saturday, November 10th. A flyer for this
event can be found elsewhere in this newsletter. Mark your calendar now so
you don't miss this great annual event that always features some spirited
bidding on an array of great items that have been donated, baked and crafted
by our CMCS Members. Also, it's not too soon to be thinking about what you
might donate to this great event. All auction proceeds go to support our Dee
Esping Charity Fund, making Christmas and the Holiday Season a little
brighter for needy families and children in our area!

As always, | will sign off for the month by thanking our great sponsors, Lee
Johnson Chevrolet and Speedway Chevrolet for their generous support of
our club. When your Corvette is in need or service, or you are in the market
for a new Corvette or any other type of vehicle, please give our sponsors a
chance to earn your business!

Keep the Shiny Side Up!

Stan
CMCS General Meeting
Saturday September 15th at Noon
CORVETE Mukilteo Lodge Sports Grill
7928 Mukilteo Speedway

sl Mukilteo, WA 98275
(425) 374-3333
The restaurant is on your left going towards the Mukilteo ferry.

They have a selection of sandwiches and hamburgers. Members do
not have to buy a meal to attend the meeting.

Info: Ken Jones_ Ken@corvettemarqueclub.com

Caravan to the Meeting
Meet at Canyon Park Albertson's, 1405 Exit 26. Depart 11 am.

(1405 runs NW/SE in this area. Albertson’s is SW of the exit.
Northbound, turn left over the freeway.)

Visit the Aviation Museum at Paine Field

At the conclusion of the meeting, there will be an optional visit to
Paul Allen's Heritage Collection Museum which is located at 3407
109th St. SW near Paine Field. Admission is $12. I f we get a group
of 15 or more, the fee is $10.
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CMCS Board Meeting

Wednesday September 12th
5:30 pm food, 6:15 pm meeting CORVETTE
Redmond Family Pancake House
17621 Redmond Way Redmond, WA 98052
(425) 883-0922 SEmTLE
All Members Welcome
Info: Lorrie@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

Upcoming Activities

September 2012

9/6-9  Tahoe Tour 44 by Fresno Corvette Club in Reno. For details go to
www.corvettesoffresno.com

9/7-9 Seattle In September (See page 7 in this newsletter)
9/12 CMCS Board Meeting (See page 6 in this newsletter)
9/15 CMCS General Meeting (See page 5 in this newsletter)
9/16 NWACC Autocross - Shelton Airport (Last for 2012)

9/29  Vette Rides for Veterans (See page 16 in this newsletter) Note:
The Glass Odyssey Club is primary on this event. CMCS is a
long-standing supporter and participant.

October 2012
10/01 CMCS Board Meeting. Family Pancake House, Redmond
10/20 CMCS General Meeting. Speedway Chevrolet. 3:30 Social, 5:00

Meeting. Bring your own chairs. CMCS & Speedway are
providing food.

November 2012

11/10 CMCS Annual Thanksqiving Potluck Dinner, Auction &
November General Meeting (See page 8 in this newsletter)

11/14 CMCS Board Meeting. Family Pancake House, Redmond

December 2012
12/12 CMCS Board Meeting. Family Pancake House, Redmond
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January 2013
1/9 CMCS Board Meeting. Family Pancake House, Redmond

February 2013
2/13 CMCS Board Meeting. Family Pancake House, Redmond

March 2013
3/13 CMCS Board Meeting. Family Pancake House, Redmond

August 2013
8/9-10 500 Corvettes, celebrating 60 years of Corvettes. Puyallup Fair & Events
center. www.corvhp.com

August 2014
8/22-27 NCM 2014 Caravan to Bowling Green

Seattle In September
Countdown ...

The SIS 2012 registration deadline of
August 24th is now behind us. Event
vendors have final numbers. Blastoff is
imminent. If you now wish to
participate and are not registered,
please communicate directly with coordinator Terry Myers
by email or telephone.

i “A” Team Home Inspection, Inc.

¥
-y Over 5000 satisfied homeowners since 1995
| g

.
1

= Now inspecting GREEN.
« Healthy Home Inspections.

= Environmental Neighborhood Report, Locates leaking oil
tanks, clandestine drug labs, landfills.

« Is your ventilation & insulation adequate?*.
* Is your home wasting energy?

Paul A. Luczyk ASHI Certified Building Consultant
We inspect all types of Houses.

(425) 290-9964 | www.ateam-inspection.com


www.ateam-inspection.com
www.corvhp.com

CMCS Annual Thanksgiving Potluck Dinner,
Auction & November General Meeting

Thanksgiving Auction
Don "t miss out on this fun competition!

Your donated items such as: Theme baskets, crafted projects,
candies, cookies, cakes, breads, pie--unlimited choices to make and
bake will be auctioned and all proceeds from this auction will go to
the Dee Ann Esping Charity Fund.

Many families and charities will benefit from this event.

Directions.
From WA-520 Heading West: From 1-405 Heading North or South:
Turn RIGHT onto 108th Ave NE Take the WA-520 ramp towards
Turn LEFT onto Northrup Way Seattle (West).
Turn LEFT onto Take the 108th Ave NE exit.
Lake Washington Blvd / Bellevue Turn RIGHT onto 108th Ave NE.
Way. Turn LEFT onto Northrup Way.
Travel about 3/10 of a mile south. Turn LEFT onto
The church is on your left. Lake Washington Blvd / Bellevue
From WA-520 Heading East: Way.
Take the Bellevue Way exit Travel about 3/10 of a mile south.
heading south. The church is on your left.
Travel about 2/10 of a mile south.
The church is on your left.




SIS 2012 Event Support & Coordinators

Seattle in September 2012 is the result of the efforts of many club
members, starting over two years ago. CMCS THANKSs the many
Corvette Marque Club of Seattle members who contributed with
baskets, donations, time and suggestions to make this event all that it
is.

Below is a list of SIS 2012 coordinators for each event and function.
SIS 2010 Coordinators/Hosts

Reception

Duck Races

Banquet & Cruise

Name Tags/Event Booklet
Door Prizes/Raffle Baskets
Photographer

Awards Presentation Media
SIS 2012 Logo Creation

Poker Run
Registration/Parking
Shirts/Sweatshirts

Show & Shine

Valve Cover Races

Terry & Karen Myers

Lorrie Montgomery
Joyce Jones

Terry & Karen Myers
Terry & Karen Myers
Oran Petersen

Karen Myers

Oran Petersen

Oran Petersen

Bob Spurr

Dennis Montgomery

Lorrie Montgomery
Stan Trask

Lorrie Montgomery
Kevin Wilson
Ken Jones

Gary Main
Mike Roylance
Oran Petersen

We thank the many participants from near and far. This event is far
richer because you are here. Our Corvettes get us started, but the fun
and people draw us all to events such as Seattle in September, and
the people and wonderful memories bring us back together again.
Thank you all.



The Membership Tachometer
by Dennis Montgomery

T 150 200425

233

Two Corvette owners joined CMCS at the meeting.
Membership is now

John and Sandy Kamm have a 1991 white
C4 convertible and recently joined us in this
year's Torchlight Parade. John works in sales
in the Heating/Cooling industry and Sandy
(not pictured) is a nurse at Evergreen
Hospital. Chevrolet runs in the family as
Sandy's father was the Regional Fleet Sales
Manager for GM Canada and if Chevrolet is in
your family, it is only natural to be a Corvette
fan! They have already done a few events
with the club and decided they wanted to
join. We are really glad to have them and we
look forward to having them at even more
events and meetings.

Please join us in welcoming John & Sandy.

September Birthdays

Patricia Luczyk
Terry Myers
Cynthia Lucke
Paul Mushkin
Craig Turi
Sharon White

2
2
7
9
10
14

Carol Maxwell 15 | Sara Maloney 19
Molly Baker 16 | Jo Spurr 27
Jean Dager 16 | Cary Auguston 28
Gayle Gotner 16 | Rick Milsow 28
Ralph Orton 17 | Brown M. Maloney 29
Jean Yabroff 18 | Emily Evans 30




Snoqualmie Valley Tour - Event Report

On Sunday August 5th CMCS members Butch & Carol Feveryear
successfully ran their first tour. We started at Bear Creek Park & Ride
and ended at Snoqualmie Brewery with a tour of the facility and lunch.

About 13 cars and 25 members made the run through many “Corvette
Roads”, enjoying the weather and socialization on the way.

Our brewery tour leader was an energetic and personable 30 year old
brew master wearing a special “uniform” for the event (see photo) that
loves her job and shows it with enthusiasm. She made wandering
around the working area of a brewery in 90 degree plus weather
interesting.

Lunch was in a spacious room upstairs (air conditioned) dedicated to
our group.

After lunch about half the cars made a 2nd caravan (route instructions
were included) from the brewery to a Redmond Starbucks, with some
peeling off to head for home while enroute.

All in all an enjoyable tour. Thank you Butch & Carol.

11



President’s Tour & Charity BBQ - Event Report

On Saturday August 18th Gary
Rozmierski and Fran Bedard led a
tour from Fry’s in Renton through
many “Corvette Roads” to Blakely
Hall in the Issaquah Highlands. There
we enjoyed a feast of steaks, salmon,
cheesecake and more, with all net
revenue dedicated to the CMCS Dee
Esping Charity.

A little over 20 cars made the run of
about 70 miles through the country
roads of South King County.

Gary and Fran did a great job on the
tour, with comprehensive
instructions and lots of neat roads.
They also set up an optional stop for
those that needed. You could break
out of the tour, stop at the Black
Diamond bakery, and then rejoin the
tour about 15 minutes later as they
passed nearby. Pretty clever.

To my knowledge no one stopped, so
our members must be getting better
at bladder control on the longer tours,
which is directly tied to liquid intake
beforehand.

They also had a trivia challenge for
the navigators consisting of questions
and counting items like bridges &
power lines.

A big thank you to all who attended!

12



CMCS Special Recognition - 3rd Quarter 2012
Kevin & Judy Jewell

Each quarter the CMCS Board
recognizes members for the extra effort
they have made on behalf of the Club.

This quarter, the Board recognizes
Kevin and Judy Jewell who have been
members of CMCS since 2001. They are
very recognizable zipping around the
highways (and the tracks) in their 2001
Silver Z06. Both Kevin and Judy are avid autocrossers and love to
compete with their fellow CMCS members. Kevin has been a big
supporter of the NWACC Autocross circuit and has hosted the
necessary technical inspections. He has been involved in the planning
of the annual School Daze events and he and Judy have participated in
them along with their son Clarke Jewell, also a CMCS Member. In
addition, Kevin has coordinated the Vintage Car Corral held around
the July 4th weekend for several years.

Kevin and Judy have been very generous in giving of their time to
CMCS. They have hosted many Board Meetings and Newsletter
Assemblies at their home and their place of business. These get-
togethers always yielded great food and good conversation. In
addition, Kevin and Judy have planned and led several terrific Wet
Weekends, chaired a very successful Seattle in September event and
led many tours to meetings. Kevin was awarded the Frank Olsheski
Trophy in 2005 in recognition of his many contributions over the years.

Kevin has held several CMCS Board positions. He was the 2-Year
Board Member in 2005 - 2006, taking on the Chairmanship of the
Activities Committee, the 1-Year Board Member in 2006 — 2007 and
was elected President in 2007 — 2008 and, as if he hadn’t had enough,
he was elected President again in 2008 — 2009! Kevin has always been
very active in NWACC (Northwest Association of Corvette Clubs) and
currently holds the office of Treasurer for the organization.

The CMCS Board is pleased to honor Kevin and Judy as its “Special
Recognition Honorees” for the 3nd quarter of 2012. Please offer your
congratulations and appreciation to Kevin and Judy when you see
them at an upcoming event. Their efforts over the years have truly
made CMCS a better club for all.



Lee Johnson Chevrolet - Sponsor

O Lee Iahnann G.5.4@)

SINCE 1933

Callaway

.

www.leejohnsonchevrolet.com

Sales: (888) 556-3445
Monday - Friday: 9:30am - 8:00pm
Saturday: 9:00am - 7:00pm
Sunday: 11:00am - 6:00pm
Sales Representative: Bob Mikolasy, (206) 391-0853
bmikolasy@leejohnson.com
Service & Parts & Quick Lube (800) 729-7578
Monday - Saturday: 7:00am - 7:00pm
Sunday: Closed
Service Representative: Tom Mulholland (425) 629-2600

Corvette Specialist: Bryan Sessions
(888) 556-3445

Service & Parts
To Redmond 0, 1
—> 10% Discount to
CMCS Members
Lee Johnson
(Cannot be used in conjunction with
other offers.)

11845 NE 85th
Kirkland, WA 98033
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Speedway Chevrolet - Proud Sponsor of CMCS
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Go to our new Web site to see more details and photos of our cars:
www.JoeKnowsCorvettes.com
Joe Harvey (425) 773-0154

Current New Corvette Inventory - Call For More Details

2013 427 Roadster Artic White on Blue $89,950
2012 Coupe Torch Red/Black Auto
2012 Grand Sport Coupe Centennial Carbon Flash Metallic Black/Black Auto
2012 Grand Sport Coupe Crystal Red/Black Auto
Year/Model Corvette Miles Color Trans. Price
2008 Roadster 32k Atomic Orange/Black 6-Spd  $42,980
2008 Z06 11k Black/Black 6-Spd  $54,980
2007 Coupe 8k Machine Silver/Black Auto  $37,980
2006 Coupe 17k Artic White/Black 6-Spd  $36,980
2005 Coupe 17k Black/Black 6-Spd  $33,980
2005 Coupe 13k Orange/Black 6-Spd  $33,980
2001 Roadster 67k YellowBlack 6-Spd  $21,980

g EENEEREEEEEREENEERGEAEENEENEENEEREERERNERNENEEEREENEENGRS

Service & Parts 10% Discount to CMCS Members
(Cannot be used in conjunction with other offers.)

Contact Joe Harvey for any of your vehicle needs (425) 773-0154
joe@joeknowscorvettes@comcast.net
1-877-71-SPEED 16957 West Main Street, Monroe WA
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Vette Rides for Veterans

by Gary Main

Saturday September 29, 2012

We'll join our friends in the Glass Odyssey Corvette Club

on the 2nd Vette Rides for Veterans event of 2012 at

the Veterans Home at Retsil near Port Orchard, WA.

This is our chance to once again give back a little to these
v Veterans who gave so much when duty called.

@ Here's the plan: The CMCS group will DEPART from the

parking lot @ Fry’s Electronics, 800 Garden Ave, Renton
at 9:45 am for the drive to Port Orchard. At 11:30 am we'll meet up with
the GOCC group and some of the veterans for lunch at the A&W at 1700
Mile Hill Dr. in Port Orchard. We leave there about 12:30 for the short
drive to the Veteran's home at Retsil where we'll park the cars so the
Veterans can see and enjoy them for a bit then we'll give rides for all
who want to go. There's a brief course laid out that provides about a 10-
15min ride. The route can be varied longer or shorter to accommodate
the desires of our honored passengers. Maps will be provided. The
course features some time along the waterfront, some time on straight
country roads and, of course, some curves. The Veterans really get a
charge out of blasting down the road and feeling real Corvette power.
We'll drive responsibly, of course, but the whole point of this exercise
is to provide a bit of enjoyment to these Veterans and maybe help them
to relive, if only briefly, a bit of their youth. Our job is to put a smile on
the faces of the Veterans that will last until we come back next spring
to do it all again. Everybody wins on this one!

Donations for the Veterans are encouraged. Please bring any good
clothes, books, videos, or related stuff that you no longer need that
they might enjoy or have use for. They especially appreciate Phone
Cards, Postage Stamps and, of course, $$ work, too!

Remember, this isn't just a “guy” thing. Fil

Many of the Veterans living at the home -
are women & they'll be looking for rides, g '
too. We hope some lady Corvette pilots |
will be among our group. CMCS ladies
who have done this one before will tell
you it is a whole load of fun.

Have questions? Want to come along? CMCS !
contact for this event is: i
Gary@CorvetteMargueClub.com
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CMCS General Membership Meeting Minutes

August 11, 2012
Old Country Buffet, Factoria, Bellevue
by Jan Harris

The meeting was called to order 9:25 am by
President, Stan Trask.

Board Members Present: Stan Trask, Lorrie
Montgomery, Lyal Schlotterbeck, Ken Jones, Steve
Yabroff, Oran Petersen, and Jan Harris.

Officers Reports:

President's Report: Stan thanked Butch and Carol Feveryear for
putting together their recent tour to Snoqualmie.

Issues with the P.A. system continue.

Secretary's Report: Jan Harris asked for corrections or additions to
the minutes for the July General Membership Meeting, as printed
in the August newsletter. The minutes were then approved as
previously prepared.

Vice President's Report: Lorrie Montgomery reported that the
Club has 6 radios for sale at $209. She also has a supply of business
cards.

Treasurer's Report: Lyal Schlotterbeck reported the financials are in
good shape. The books are available for any members who would
like to review them. Please contact Lyal for a time to do so.

Activities: Ken Jones reported on upcoming events:

¢ 8/12 Highway Clean up - meet at 9:30am at the bus barn

¢ 8/18 CMCS President's Mystery Tour & Charity Barbecue - $20 per
person.

* 8/26 Monroe parade, using our convertibles.

¢ 8/26 XXX All Corvette Show & Burger Bash - Issaquah. Registration
starts at 8:00am

* 9/7-9 SIS -Not too late to sign up. Raffle items are still needed.

* 9/12 Board Meeting at Redmond Family Pancake House

¢ 9/15 Noon - General meeting at Mukilteo Lodge Sports Grill, then
drive to Paul Allen Museum of Flight. $10 per person for museum
entry fee. We'll meet at Canyon Park Albertson's and caravan to
Mukilteo.



Standing Committee Reports:

Membership: Dennis Montgomery introduced a potential new
member, John Kamm, and his wife Sandy, who wasn't at the
meeting. They live in Bellevue and drive a 1991 white roadster.

A motion was made and seconded to accept the Kamms into the
Club, bringing membership to 233.

Communications: No report.

Special Committees:

Charity: Billie Trask reported on the President's Mystery drive and
barbecue (steak and salmon), to be held on August 18th. Net
proceeds will go to the Dee Esping Charity. Need to sign up in
advance.

Mentioned our November dinner/auction - be thinking of items to
bring for that auction.

Apparel: Carol Feveryear has jackets, caps in white and navy blue
and denim shirts.

Parades: Jim McDonnell reported the Club has participated in
many parades this summer. A new parade in Monroe has been
added to his list for August 25th. When he has more information,
he'll be contacting members who are interested in driving in
Monroe.

Adopt A Highway: Meeting the next day at 9:30 am at the bus barn.

2012 SIS: Karen Myers reported that the committee is in need of gift
baskets for the raffle. Shirts are also available to order - see Lorrie
Montgomery for shirts. There will be valve cover races on Friday
night, along with duck races, and dinner. Saturday night will be the
dinner on Blake Island, which also contains a show. Sunday will be
the raffle, and awards, along with the slide show. Members were
encouraged to sign up. August 24th is the last day to register.

50th Anniversary Event: Lorrie Montgomery reported that a
location has been selected - Bear Creek Country Club in
Woodinville, and the deposit has been paid. The date is August,
2013. This will be a dinner event with a display of cars.

Wet Weekend: Stan reported that Chair people for the 2013 event
will be Paul and Pat Luczyk. More details will be announced at the
September meeting.



Representatives:

NWACC - Ken Jones mentioned two auto crosses; 8/12 and 9/16 -
both in Shelton.

NCRS - Stan Trask reported an 8/25-26 Corvette Weekend in
Sequim. Our 8/26 XXX Corvette Show in Issaquah, 8/10 is the
Classical Glass 5 star event and 12/9 Christmas luncheon.

NCM: No report was given.
Old Business:

Oran reported on the 8/12 tour to be put on by Classical Glass in
conjunction with their 5-star event. Meet at Highway 512 & 15 - $5
per person for the tour.

The new valve cover track was used at 5-Star. It has a race timer and
is full of electronics.

New Business:

The Olsheski Award: Changes have been made so the membership
will vote for the award winner. The Board will nominate four
individuals, and have a place for write-ins. This will be published
in the November newsletter. Membership will vote in December.
The trophy will be kept in the display case at Lee Johnson
Chevrolet and the winner will receive a framed certificate.

NCM: Stan had four tickets to the National Corvette Museum,
expiring on October 31st. See Stan for the tickets.

50/50 Drawing: $100 was collected. Carol Feveryear was the winner
of $50. The other $50 will go into the fund that provides an
automotive scholarship to a student in the GM ASEP Program at
Shoreline Community College.

Next General Meeting: September 15th, caravan from Canyon Park
Albertson's for lunch at Mukilteo Lodge and Sports Grill.

Next Board Meeting: September 12th at the Family Pancake House
in Redmond, beginning at 6:00 pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 am.
Submitted by: Jan Harris, CMCS Secretary



Laps From the Past or “Marque in Time”

A CMCS history feature by Ben Benninghoff

40 LAPS AGO: September '72. The monthly
meeting was held on the beach at Normandy
Park. WWSCC rep. noted it was voted that
each club attending appropriate $5 for a
booth at the Auto Show. NWACC rep. noted
their Awards Banquet will be in Olympia on
November 4th, and suggested all the clubs
contribute moneys for the trophies. A list of
names was provided of those running for
office this year. SCCA held a race at SIR. The club's monthly
newsletter will be combined into one issue for September &
October. Joe & Lois Clement, Dave & Sue Preston, Pat & Paul
Timmerman, and, Kim Laber were all voted into full
membership (no total was mentioned- Ben). Tom Marzullo filled
everyone in on the Concours, John Thomas talked about the
Labor Day Autocross, and, Frank O. gave an account of the tour
to Vantage. SIR practice session was scheduled for October 22nd.
Sharon Webster and Tom Marzullo were elected as our club's
representatives to NWACC. The meeting was closed for more
hot dogs and marshmallows.

30 LAPS AGO: September '82. President Noreen Millen got the
monthly meeting started at her home. The NWACC rep. noted
their competitive year was over and their Awards Banquet was
to be held October 30th. NCRS rep. noted their meeting where
the installation of the new officers will take place in Chehalis
before the Swap Meet near the end of January. Gary Whiteman,
Ruth Lindberg, and, Mike & Suzanne Shelley were all voted into
full membership, bringing the total to 120. A number of club
activities were covered with a very busy October. Events of note
to remember were; the Halloween Party was at the Shelleys, the
Christmas Party was at the Bellevue Athletic Club, and, the next
Wet Weekend outing was to be held at the Alderbrook Inn. There
were discussions on the amount of donations our club should
send to the Bailie Memorial Boy's Ranch, but was tabled to be
discussed at the next Board meeting. Wendy had windsocks for
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purchase, Jan passed around club jackets and was ready to take
orders, and, we needed someone to volunteer for Santa's Bag.
Instead of a band at the Christmas Party, we planned to have a
disco disk jockey from Vancouver.

20 LAPS AGO: September '92. President Bob Lazaroff, being the
epitome of social grace, gathers the monthly gathering for a brief
meeting following a social hour at the home of John Paul & Cece
Nelson. No prospective members eligible at this time, the total
number remains at 94 paid-up members with another 10 not
paid from last year. Activities were announced, six cars and nine
members are signed up for the Winthrop trip. Several club
events are scheduled for October, and the annual Thanksgiving
feast will be held at the home of Cloyd & Barbara Jackson in
Renton; the Christmas Party will be at Triples in Seattle
December 5th. NWACC will celebrate its 20th Anniversary
Awards event at Chandelle's Restaurant in Auburn on
November 7th. NCRS held a meeting in Portland, Oregon on
19th-20th. A request was made for the club to purchase 2 radios.
Cloyd will investigate the purchases. The annual Christmas
Party will be subsidized by $10 per person for the first 50
members who buy tickets. A total of $80 was approved for
Santa's Bag for the Christmas Party.

10 LAPS AGO: September '02. Terry & Jennifer Redinger's 2005
C6 Silver Z51 was featured on the monthly OYM newsletter
cover. They were recent new members from August. President
Dennis Montgomery called the monthly meeting together
following the outing to Competition Development in Federal
Way, which saw 40 in attendance, plus one guest. Membership
voted one into full membership; Brown Maloney, bringing the
total to 281. There was a Cascade Loop Tour led by Rick Milsow
that was well attended, plus other events in October &
November that promise excellent attendance. Bob Barnott
reported on the success of SIS 2002 and shared many positive
feedbacks from those that attended; many thanks to all the
volunteers in making the event an outstanding success. Ben
Benninghoff, chair of the Charity Committee noted the
committee would soon meet and go over the charity's priorities
for the rest of the year and their funding. Ron & Gina Edgan
coordinators for CMCS's National Corvette Museum 2003 event



reported Corvettes from Alaska & British Columbia will depart
with the Seattle group when they start their Anniversary Tour to
Bowling Green, Kentucky. Flags were available at a 10%
discount & window clings were available as well (no discount);
contact Ron or Gina for purchase. Dennis & Lorrie Montgomery
coordinated the 2003 Wet Weekend outing. Dennis had sample
hats, shirts, and a jacket from Don's Group Attire with
embroidered CMCS logo. Jan Cockrum has stepped down as the
club's Holiday Party & 40th Anniversary committee due to other
obligations. Jane Shimaneck & Cassie Black will coordinate with
the Golden Steer the menu & program for the events, but a
committee chairperson is still needed to oversee the project.
Special thanks to Perry & Mary Lewand, Pat Colwell, and,
Christian Wilson for opening their business for an afterhours
meeting & providing an array of food and beverages for the
members. Perry thanked the membership for coming and gave
an overview of the services offered to C4 & C5 Corvette owners.
Mike Santella, VP of Northwest Legends GTO Club talked to the
members on the goal of a combined show-n-shine and drag
grudge match at Pacific Raceways with all Northwest car clubs,
limited to muscle cars from 1961 and up. Jane Shimanek
presented Dennis Montgomery two club participation awards,
which CMCS members received at Vette-a-Bration in Yakima &
Thunder in the Mountains in Whistler, B.C.; these awards are
given to the club of the area with the most club participation.

5 LAPS AGO: September '07. Byron Crocker's 1982 Metallic
Gold T-Top Cross Fire Injected 350cid with 200 hp auto with all
options, graced the OYM newsletter cover. Byron was a long
time member from 1983, sponsored by Rick Stark & John
Thomas. The '82 was the first production year manufactured in
Bowling Green, Kentucky. Prior to the monthly meeting held at
sponsor Lee Johnson Chevrolet in Kirkland, the shop sponsored
a get acquainted wine & snack event. During this event the club
members in attendance were introduced to the staff. Dennis
Montgomery presented Lee Johnson Chevrolet with a sponsor
trophy from the XXX Show n Shine event, where the proceeds
from the attendance were forwarded to the Evergreen Hospital-
Leo Foundation. In between the reception & the start of the
monthly meeting, President Kevin Jewell & the members of the



Board Officers served pizza & salad to the members attending.
VP Wayne Kanaby asked if any were in need of radios; he will
have them available at future meetings for those interested. Four
new couples were voted into full membership; Richard & Molly
Baker, David & Cindy George, Wayne & Rhoda Bressler, and,
Will & Jeanette Winslow, bring the total to 304. Chris
vonRavenburg noted next month's meeting will be held at John
Henderson & Genie Holt's place on Cougar Mountain. A theme
of the 1960s will be in order for those attending. There will be a
tour prior to the activities from the South Country area. Chris
noted he had acquired decorations for the annual Christmas
Party & General Membership meeting at Muckleshoot Casino in
Auburn. Rick Milsow reported there were 36 cars & 60 people
registered for the Cascade Loop Tour, leaving from the Canyon
Park Shopping Center in Bothell. Oran Petersen noted he has
club business cards to hand out to prospective members. He also
introduced a celebrity; Bob Newman of JP Patches fame from
Seattle Public TV fame. Bob was JP Patches sidekick, Gertrude,
which entertained local kids after school on TV for over 25 years.
Charity committee chairperson, Marty Cameron, reported that
the upcoming Thanksgiving Auction needed volunteers for set
up & clean up. President Kevin Jewell reminded the members
that the annual Thanksgiving Auction is the primary fund
raising event to gather funds to be used throughout the coming
year in helping others in the community less fortunate than us.
She also needed volunteers' help with selecting gifts, wrapping
them, and the deliveries during Santa's visits to the family
throughout the region in December. Jane Armstrong reported on
the progress the SIS2008 committee is making in organizing next
year's 3 day event. The theme will be nautical, and will include a
cruise and dinner on Elliot Bay, a Show n Shine, driving events
and a reception on Friday night. She was in need of volunteers.
Kevin then reported that the club has noted 2 members passed
away this year; Robert Michajla, and, Craig Crummer. He read
letters of thanks from the families to those who attended the
funerals.

More Laps to come....



National Corvette Museum News
http://www.corvettemuseum.com

by Vince Perriello

Upcoming 2012 Events (Schedule At A Glance):
September 26-29, 2012 “Museum In Motion” Autumn Dragon Tour

http://www.corvettemuseum.org/registration/dragonrun/info.shtml

October 4-6, 2012 R8C/Xperience Reunion

http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/r8c/info.shtml

October 16-20, 2012 1-Lap of Kentucky — Artisans & Musicians

http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/one-lap/info.shtml

November 8-10, 2012 Vets ‘n Vettes

Shttp://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/vetsnvettes/info.shtml

Vets 'n Vettes Registration Open

Registration is now open for the 4th Annual Vets 'n Vettes event, set for
November 8-10.

Thursday is dedicated to our American
Warrior Recognition program. Military
personnel and their guests will be
brought to the NCM by Fort Campbell
and Fort Knox. The groups will tour and
have lunch at the Museum, and take a
road tour in a Corvette. The road tours
will be escorted by the Kentucky State
Police. If you would like to drive one of our military guests, please
make your selection on the registration page. Lunch is included for all
volunteer drivers and their personal guests.

Friday features an extended back road tour to Glendale with lunch at
Whistle Stop Cafe, a poker run, group picture and Military & Corvette
Trivia. Special parking is available for Corvettes with Patriotic paint
jobs!

Saturday is the event everyone loves — the annual Bowling Green
Veterans Day Parade where all attending Corvettes can participate!
After the parade participants will caravan to Mammoth Cave National
Park for a buffet lunch and a stop at GTO Heaven. The event wraps up
with a banquet in the NCM Conference Center. General registration
for Vets ‘'n Vettes is only $10.


http://www.corvettemuseum.com
http://www.corvettemuseum.org/registration/dragonrun/info.shtml
http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/r8c/info.shtml
http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/one-lap/info.shtml
http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/vetsnvettes/info.shtml

Insurance for Your Modified Collector Car

Many insurance companies refuse to
write modified cars or cover you for the
modifications you have done to your
car - but not the NCM Insurance
Agency!

We consider cars to be modified when
the performance has been increased
25% or more, the body, chassis or frame have been altered, custom
paint jobs over $10,000 in value, more than $5,000 in other
modifications or a stereo over $3,000. Our insurance agent, Adam
Boca, can write your modified car under an Agreed Value policy -
making sure your car is completely covered but at an affordable price.

Learn more about our modified collector car insurance at
http://www.ncminsurance.com/modified-car-insurance-with-an-agreed-value.html

Coldwell Banker - Teri Lane - Realtor
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Adopt-A-Highway - Event Report

by Dennis Montgomery for John Thomas,
Adopt-A-Highway Chairperson

A CMCS Adopt-A-Highway cleanup was held on
August 12, 2012. We had a great turnout of
CMCS members and really nice weather! It
looked like our stretch of I-5 between NE 175 and
' NE 205th has been cleaned recently by either a
‘ highway or “bad boys” crew so we had a fairly

easy time of it. In fact, I think we set some time
records and what started as a cleanup project ended up as a nice
stroll down the freeway on a Sunday morning. In fact, it went so
fast, I hardly had time for my normal nap while driving the
escort vehicle!

Those who participated in the cleanup were:

Stan Trask (Thanks Pres)

Bill Benn Kevin Wilson

John Henderson Ron Wuesthoff

Karen Breen-James Gene Haubrich

George and Vicki Rinehart Paul and Tricia Mushkin
Frank Diss Gary and Carol Maxwell
Gene Kinnunen Ralph Orton

Butch and Carol Feveryear Dennis Montgomery

Thanks to all who helped. This is one of the good things the club
does and all members should be proud of it.
The following from John Thomas

I would like to thank especially Dennis Montgomery for taking
over as leader of our Adopt-a-Highway cleanup this August
while I recovered from a hernia repair operation. Also, thanks to
all in the large turnout for this cleanup. I am much better now
and shall be back to 100% very soon.



September 2012 Calendar
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Club Address

CORVETTE The Corvette Marque Club of Seattle
P.O. Box 534
Kirkland, WA 98083-0534
seaTrLs www.CorvetteMarqueClub.com

Volume XLIX, No. 9

Thank You (In alphabetical order) to Ben Benninghoff, Butch & Carol Feveryear, Jan
Harris, Kevin & Judy Jewell, Ken Jones, Gary & Kayla Main, Dennis & Lorrie
Montgomery, Terry & Karen Myers, Vince Perriello, Gary Rozmierski/Fran Bedard
and Stan & Billi Trask for their OYM contributions.

And an extra special THANKS to our sponsors
Lee Johnson Chevrolet
Speedway Chevrolet

Advertising Rates (Classified and Commercial)

Classified advertising must be Corvette related.
Commercial advertising must either be Corvette related or must be associated with the
business/professional activities of a Club member or Club sponsor.

Personal item, non-commercial ads, up to 1/4 page, are free to members for a
maximum of 3 months. Over 1/4 page is one-half of the rate for non-members
published below. The 4th and subsequent months are at the full non-member rates
published below. The fees must be paid in advance to the Club Treasurer.

Non-member personal item advertising, or member commercial rates

¢ Up to 1/4 page $5.00 per issue

* 1/2 page $10.00 per issue

¢ Full page $18.00 per issue

Non-member/non-sponsor commercial Corvette related advertising rates are:
¢ Up to 1/4 page $10.00 per issue

* 1/2 page $20.00 per issue

¢ Full page $40.00 per issue

All material must be received by the editor on or before the 15th of the month preceding the
upcoming issue. The CMCS Executive Board reserves the right to limit advertising quantity
and content. Please send advertising by e-mail if possible. If necessary, send by USPS to the
Club address shown above. Photo prints will not be returned.

Attention: Oran Petersen, CMCS Newsletter Editor
Oran@CorvetteMargueClub.com

Subscription Rates

Subscription to On Your Marque is free to members.

The CMCS Board has established that a subscription rate to On Your Marque for
non-members is $28 for 12 issues. Prepayment is required

Contributions and Donations to CMCS are not deductible under IRS tax rules.

CMCS operates as a non-profit organization under an IRS 501(c)(7) (Social Club) exemption.
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